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KuHi Railway  Station

417. Shri N. A. Borkar: Will  the
Minister of Railways be pleased to 
state;

(a) whether  it is a fact that the 
people of Kuhi area, District Nagpur, 
made a representation to Government 
for construction of a Waiting Hall at 
Kuhi station; and

(b) if so, the decision taken there­
on?

The Deputy Minister  of  Railways 

and Transport (Shri Alagesan): (a)
No, Sir.

(b) Does not arise.

Railway Staff Quarters

418. Shri A. K. Gopalan: Will the
Minister oX Railways be pleased to
stale:

(a) whether residential quarters for 
the Railway Auditor was built at a 
cost of Rs.  40,000 in  West  Hill in 
Kozhikode;

(b) if so, when the construction was 
completed  and how long it has been 
lying vacant; and

(c) the  reason for its not having 
been occupied till now by the officer 
for whom it was constructed?

The Deputy Minister  of  Railways 

and Transport (Shri Alagesan):  (a)

One quarter was built at West Hill 
near Kozhikode for  the Travelling 
Inspector of Accounts, Calicut at an 
estimated cost of Rs. 18,970.

(b) and (c).  The  building  was 
ready for occupation in July,  1954. 
For personal reasons  the  present 
Travelling Inspector of Accounts has 
not yet occupied the quarter, though 
rent for the  quarter  is being  re­
covered from him since August, 1954.

OVBR-BRIDOB AT AMRAOTI RAILWAY STATION

419.  Shri K. G. Deshmukh: Will the 
Minister of Railways be  pleased to 
refer to the reply to starred question 
No. 367 asked on the lOth September, 
1954 and state:

(a)  whether the proposal to  con­

struct an over-bridge near  Amraoti

Railway Station on the Central Rail­
way has since been finalised; and

(b) if  so, when the said work is 
likely to start̂

The Deputy Minister  of  Railways 

and Transport (Shri Alagesan):  (a)

Not yet, Sir.

(b) It is proposed to commence the 
work during the current  financial 
year as soon as the Madhya Pradesh 
Government approve of the proposal 
and agree to' undertake the  construc­
tion of the approches of the over-bridge.

Railway  Bridge

420. Shri  Ganpati  ^m: WiU the
Minister of Railways  be pleased to
state:

(a) whether  any request has been 
received for the construction of an 
overbridge or underbridge at Sheopur 
Station on the Banaras-Lucknow Road; 
and

(b) whether  Government  con­
template to consider the matter and if 
so, how long it will take to take a de­
cision on this matter?

The Deputy Minister  of  Railways 

and Transport (Shri Alagesan): (a)
No, Sir.

(b)  Does not arise.

Telegraphic  Facilities

421. Shri  Ganpati Ram: Will the
Minister of Communications be pleas­
ed to state:

(a) whether it is a fact that tele­
graph facilities are provided in some 
new Post-Offices in the rural areas of 
Banaras District; and

(b) if so, the number of such village 
post offices?

The Deputy Minister of Oommunica- 

tions (Shri Raj Bahadur):  (a) and
(b).  Telegraph  Ofllces have  been 

opened during 1953-54 at two rural 
Post Offices,  namely,  Jakhini and




